
PARISH Contacts 
Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-996-1310 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Deacon Myroslaw Tracz 204-589-7592 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Readers, Rosary & Ushers: 204-667-8866 
Facility Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Sacristans: Vadym Purtov 204-960-9027 
Parish Pastoral Council Chair: 
                     John Petryshyn 204-667-9409 
Property Management Chair: 
                   Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Pat Sirski 204-453-7678 
Girls of Mary -  
Altar Servers - Ihor Purtov 204-417-9024 
Young Adults - President: Damon 204-667-1944 
Brotherhood - Ron Aftanas 204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
          Margaret Chemerika 204-667-1905 
Seniors - Elsie Taylor 204-257-1630 
Social Club:  Milly Manitowich 204-668-8757 
Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304 
HAVE A CONCERN? WANT TO GET MORE  
INVOLVED? LET US KNOW! 

FOR A HOSPITAL VISIT, CALL THE CLERGY 
DIRECTLY - PLEASE DON’T PROCRASTINATE 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Church: 505 Watt St. - ‘corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  

Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  

Tel: 204.661.5240 
Remember to visit www.archeparchy.ca website for 

news and information. 

LITURGICAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
9:00 am Catechism program -  Parish Auditorium 

  10:00 am -English/Англійська/Ukrainian/Українська  
Weekdays - Будні  (see inside page) 

Confessions - Сповідь - Prior to every  
                                           Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 
Weddings - Вінчання - Contact the pastor  
                         at least 6 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 
 

To request a Divine Liturgy or other service, please call the Parish 
Office. 

  October 8, 2017   8 Жовтень 2017  

Holy Eucharist 100 YEARS 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 
A wide range of spiritual and inspirational 
reading… Many beautiful gift ideas for Birth-
days, Weddings, First Holy Communion, 
Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, Chotky 
& Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
 

For More Information Contact Liz at 
204.334.2081 

 

 Holy Fathers of the Seventh Council 

13 Oct: 100 years of FATIMA 

    100 years 

When Thanksgiving Day rolls around, it is often the custom for people to express what they are thankful for. Families 
around the dinner table will often go around offering everyone an opportunity to say what they are thankful for. It is 
interesting that inevitably someone will say that they aren’t sure what to say… they are not sure for what they are or 
should be, thankful. Well, here’s a few suggestions. Feel free to use any or all of them… For my life! Even with the 
difficult moments and dark times, I am thankful for the whole package! To be alive! To have lived! To have seen this 
world and had many amazing experiences with people around me… family, friends or just random people that God 
had me meet. Speaking of God…. Thanks to God for having chosen me among an infinite number of other 
possibilities to be born into life! This one obvious sign that He really does love me! He created me for all eternity and 
wants me to be me and to be here! And to be with Him forever!... like, yeah, forever! Thanks God! I thank God for the 
people in my life! My mother and father that, regardless of the circumstances, brought me into the world! I am 
thankful that God chose them to give me life! I am thankful that they, to the best of their ability (even while dealing 
with their own challenges and hangups and anxieties) raise(d) me and gave me opportunities and a great start to life 
and now I am thankful that I have the opportunity to build upon that and do as much or as little as I want to build my 

own life. I am thankful that I was born or came to live in Canada! As scary as our society can be at times I know that it can be (and will be) a lot 
worse. But I am thankful that at this time, I can come to Church every day, pray openly, share my faith with my family and acquaintances and 
perfect strangers. I can go down the street and have a cappuccino and have the money to pay for it - almost whenever I want. I can express my 
opinion and speak up for other people and help them in many ways. God’s gift of life and salvation are really good, and I’m thankful.  



The Miraculous Icon will be in the home of  
Margaret Chemerika this week. 

Please  Evelyn Tymchak 204-667-6791 today to have this 
beautiful Icon in your home. 

Жертводавство  
“

2017 

1. Envelopes   $2477.00 

2. Open $6.00 

3. Vigil Lights $43.55 

4. CCCB $225.00 

5. Andrew’s Pence $130.00 

6. Holy Spirit Seminary $120.00 

7. Fish Fry Donations $215.00 

8. Direct Deposit $370.00 

  Total this week $3586.55 
The Millennium Seniors invite all parishioners to come out and join them 
Wednesdays at 12:45 pm in the Parish Centre –Multi-purpose room. Come 
out and make new friends ...while having Fun!!! For more info call Elsie at 
204-257-1630.  Grey Cup Pool Tickets are 

here! 
This year we have both $5.00 
and $2.00 Tickets!  
We are asking all parishioners 
to help make this fundraiser a 
success by selling a bundle of 
25 tickets to acquaintances, 
friends and family.  
All proceeds going directly to the Parish!! 
Our goal is to be “sold out” before the Grey 
Cup game on November 26, 2017.  

To pick up your bundle please see the 
Parish Office or  

call Bernice at 204-669-2068 
Good Luck!!! 

Holy Eucharist Young Adults Group will be hosting this years 
Halloween Party on Sunday October 29, 2017 
from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm in the Parish 
Auditorium. Please bring all your family, friends 
and invite those around the community to join 
us for an afternoon of  dancing, prizes, pizza, 
games and of course...FUN!!!! 
We ask you to please RSVP to the Parish Office 
at 204-667-8866 and to please bring a tin for 
the bin on the 29th!!! 

Parish Bingo!!!  We are in need of Bingo Callers on Tuesday  
evenings… female or male. Come give it a try...come meet the 
wonderful people and have a night of fun!!! Bingo is an important 
fundraiser for our Parish.  

Please call Milly Manitowich at 204-668-8757. 

Attention all Parishioners the month of October is our month to assist 
the patients of Holy Family Nursing Home. We need a great deal of 
volunteers to come and help. If you can come out for a Sunday we 
ask you to be there before 9:00 am. For more information please call 
Margaret Chemerika at 204-667-1905. 

SCRIPTURE  STUDIES 
This session will be from the Gospel of John 

Start date  Monday November 6th OR Tuesday November 7th, 
First session of 5 lessons will run from November 6th/7th 

to  December 4th/5th 2017 
The second session will start on January 8th OR 9th through 

to February 19th/20th, 2018 
The sessions run from 7 to 9 pm and the cost is $25.00 to cover 

the cost of books and materials. 
Please register by November 1st by calling Sara Gillies at the 

church office at  204 795-3703 
For more information or to register for the series, call Connie or 

Bill Cox at 204 334-3324 

Adult Faith Series “Six Women from the Bible” 
St. Joseph’s Parish, 250 Jefferson Ave. 

First Session Wednesday, October 11th (Oct. 25, Nov. 8 & 22) 
Immediately following Blessed Vasyl Devotions  

(Approx.. 7:45 PM) 
At the beginning of his Gospel Matthew presents us with a 
“photo album” of Jesus’ ancestors. At a time when women had 
a lesser role in society, Matthew incudes a few women in the 
genealogy account. Why does Matthew include them among a 
list of men? Why these women? What do these women have in 
common?  
Fr Denis McBride, C.Ss.R. explores these questions and more in 
this four session DVD series. Fr Denis is a Redemptorist priest 
from Scotland who is now Director of Redemptorist 
Publications in England. He travels throughout the world 
lecturing to a wide variety of audiences and is known for his 
enlightening and entertaining presentations. He has also 
written several books and produced many CD’s and DVD’s. 

Thank you to the many volunteers who helped at the annual 
“Fish Fry”. A special thank you to all those who made donations 
as well as all our Parishioners that came out and supported us. 
We had another successful year! 

“O give thanks to the Lord, for he is good 

for his mercy endures for ever!” Psalm 107:1 

First Coffee House of the season will be October 15, 2017 following the 
10:00 am Divine Liturgy. Hosted by the Seniors. October 22, 2017 will be 
hosted by the young adults. These coffee houses will take place in the 
Parish Auditorium. It is our plan to move the coffee houses into the PC 
multi-purpose room for the remainder of the season. Please do follow the 
bulletin for further dates. 

tel:(204)%20795-3703
tel:(204)%20334-3324


Events in the Parish and Around the Archeparchy - Participate! Support! Get Active! Attend! 
 

Remember, Parishioners come out and support our Bingo...Every Tuesday starting at 
6:30 pm. 
 

Friday, October 13, 2017 
      Holy Family Parish will be hosting their Annual “Harvest Dance”. Tickets are $17.50 and can be         
purchased from Ned Derkach @ 204-952-5577. 
Saturday, October 14, 2017 
 12:00 NOON - Public Square Rosary Crusade - Holy Eucharist Parking Lot—505 Watt St. For 
 more information please call Lydia Firman ar 204-668-1920. 
Saturday, October 14, 2017 
 Morning and afternoon - Life’s Vision Conference with guest speaker Donna Simard. 
 6:00 pm doors open - Life’s Vision 2017 Fundraising Banquet 
 For more information and tickets please email lifesvision@shaw.ca or call 204-233-8047.  

Saturday, October 21, 2017 
 7:00 pm - The Associates of the Missionary Oblate Sisters present a fundraiser Concert “Elvis & 
Johnny Cash” by Tribute Artist Corny Rempel. University of St. Boniface, 200 Cathedral Ave. Tickets are 
$20.00 each and can be purchased from Real Meilleur at 204-280-0771 or Rose Pelland at 204-654-0001. 
Thursday, October 26, 2017 
 7:00 pm - Pastoral Council meeting - Parish Auditorium. 
Saturday, November 4, 2017 
 5:30 pm - Wine/cheese - 6:00 pm Dinner - Draw to follow - Ukrainian Park Camp Fundraising    
 Dinner, Sts. Peter & Paul Centre, 400 Marion St. Tickets are $70 each...for more info call  
 Joan at 204-669-3666. 
 

The Ukrainian Catholic Council (Centralia) of the Archeparchy of Winnipeg 

invites you to attend the 38th Biennial Archeparchial Convention of the Ukrainian Catholic Council 

‘Forward In Faith’A Reaffirmation of the Ukrainian Catholic Church 

=With Fr. Gregory Hrynkiw=                                                                          
Friday-Saturday, Oct 20th & 21st, 2017 Holy Eucharist Parish Centre 460 Munroe Ave., Winnipeg 

  

  Holy Eucharist will once again support Operation Christmas Child (shoe boxes for Ukraine) this 
year...however we will be supplying the boxes and list of items (which can be located at the back 
of the Church or parish office) to pack. Parishioners interested in participating (a $10 postage 
charge should accompany each box that you pack). If you would like to support the program but 
do not want to pack a box yourself then a $30 donation will cover the costs of the box as well as 

postage.  We ask that all packed boxes be returned to the Parish Office no later than November 13, 2017. For 
more details please call Mavis at 204-663-5894 or the Parish Office at 204-667-8866. 

Holy Eucharist UCWLC NEWS 

Ladies please mark these dates. We have many events coming up that we need to get 
ready for...all help will be needed!! 

Wednesday, October 11, 2017 - After 9:00 am Divine Liturgy - Meatball making in the 
Parish Centre. 

Monday, October 16, 2017 - After 9:00 am Divine Liturgy - Holopchi making in the Parish 
      Centre. 

Monday, October 23, 2017 - After 9:00 am Divine Liturgy—Pyrizhky making in the Parish Centre. 

Saturday, October 28, 2017 - Holy Eucharist UCWLC  Annual Fall & Christmas Craft & Bake Sale, Holy 
 Eucharist Parish Centre, 460 Munroe Ave., Winnipeg, MB from 9:00 am - 3:00 pm.  

 Admission: Adults - $1.00; Children are free. Contact Joan at 204-237-9394. 

Sunday, November 5, 2017 - Holy Eucharist UCWLC “Fall Supper” Tickets are $17.00 Adults,                
 $7.00 Children, children under 6 FREE!! Tickets are available from  

  Tony Hendricks - 204-667-0711 or the Parish Office at 204-667-8866. Tickets are going 
FAST...remember parishioners there is only one sitting 4:30 pm!!! 



Date Time Epistle/Gospel  
Readings 

Intention Epistle  
Reader 

Ushers/Greeters 

      

Sunday  
Oct. 8, 2017 

9:00 am  No Catechism   

Sunday  
Oct. 8, 2017 
18th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

10:00 am 
 
 
 

     
 6:30 pm 

Ep.  Cor. 9:6-11 
Gp. Lk. 5: 1-11 

For all parishioners 
 

  
 
       Fatima Prayer for Peace 

C. Shupenia 
 
 
Church 

M. Kowalchuk 
S. Kowalchuk 

Monday 
Oct. 9, 2017 
Apostle James, 
son of Alpheus 

9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 

     6:30 pm 

Ep. Cor. 4: 9-16 
Gp. Lk. 10: 16-21 
 

Thanksgiving 
 
 
 
 

Fatima Prayer for Peace 

E. Bowman 
 
 
Church 

 

Tuesday 
Oct. 10, 2017 
Martyr Eulampius 

9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     6:30 pm 

Ep. Phil. 1: 8-14 
Gp. Lk. 5: 12-16 
 

 

 

 

+Rose Marie Shupenia, By 
the Perogy Group                   
 
Fatima Prayer for Peace 

E. Bowman 
 

 
Church 

 

Wednesday 
Oct. 11, 2017 
Apostle Phillip 

9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 

     6:30 pm 

Ep. Phil. 1:12-20 
Gp. Lk. 5: 33-39 
 

Birthday blessings for 
Deacon Leon Twerdun, by 
confreres 

 

Fatima Prayer for Peace 

E. Bowman 
 
 
Church 

 

Thursday 
Oct. 12, 2017 
Martyr Probus 

11:15 am 
 
 
 
 
 

     6:30 pm 

Ep. Phil. 1:20-27 
Gp. Lk. 6: 12-19 
 

For people coping with 
Alzheimer’s & Dementia  
 
Fatima Prayer for Peace 

E. Bowman 
 
 
   Church 

 

Friday 
Oct. 13, 2017 
Martyr Carpus 

9:00 am 
 
 
 
 

     6:30 pm 

Ep. Phil. 1: 27-2:4 
Gp. Lk. 6: 17-23 
 

 

+Ted Gierys, By Stella 
Laskowich  

 
 

Fatima Prayer for Peace 

E. Bowman 
 
                         
Church 

 
 
 
(Last day) 

Saturday 
Oct. 14, 2017 
Venerable 
Parasceva 

9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 

     12 Noon 

Ep. 1 Cor. 15:58-16:3 
Gp. Lk. 5: 17-26 
 

+MaryAnn Prociuk 2 years, 
by the family  
 
Public Square Rosary 

E. Bowman 
 
 
Outside our Church 

 
 
 
Special National event 

Sunday  
Oct. 15, 2017 
Holy Fathers of 
the 7th Council 

9:00 am 
10:00 am 

 
Ep.  Cor. 11:31-12:9 
Gp. Lk. 6: 31-36 
                           

CATECHISM (Parish Aud.) 
For all parishioners 
 

 
J. Petryshyn 
 

 

 
C. Shupenia 
M. Shupenia 

Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь 

BLUE MARIAN 
 (Side Altar lamp) 

(October 8 - October 14, 2017) 
In memory of +William Sawula, By 

Eleanor Smallwood and family  

RED SAVIOUR   
 (Side Altar lamp)  

(October 8 - October 14 2017) 
For the late +Shirley Carey, from 

Sonia and Peter Prociuk  

PLEASE DO THIS! Please VISIT or if you can’t then at least CALL: 
Mary Schurko, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Tom & Oksana Bodie, Janet Klimchak, Leonard Rybak, Ron Aftanas,  
Katherine & Nelson Hoffman, Bill Stepaniuk, Mary Ruta, Ernie Hall, Jennie Huchko, Anna Bakan 
Amber Meadows: Walter Drewniak, Walter Babiniec               St. Boniface Hospital: Ernie Cicierski 
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec   
Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk    Concordia Hospital: Angie Hall, Olga Boychuk 
And our Priests: Fathers E. Evanko, L. Ratushniak, V. Yakowchuk, A. Wach 

 

Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. NUMBERS ON THE FRONT PAGE 



. ARCHBISHOPS OF WINNIPEG COLLABORATE WITH MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS’  

    MOVEMENT TO PROTECT THE RIGHT TO CONSCIENCE AND 

                                    TO PROTECT CHRISTIAN HEALTH FACILITIES   
                                                           

 24 SEPTEMBER START DATE! 

 

       Our Catholic leadership in Manitoba, including our three Winnipeg Archbishops, 
have joined together with a wider Christian movement in reaction to the decisions of Canada’s Courts and 
Government to usher into our society – euthanasia. “Physician-assisted suicide”, more popularly referred 
to as “Medical Assistance in Death” (MAiD) has rapidly spread throughout the country with provincial 
governments having a say as to the regulation of the practice. Although provinces are seemingly denied a 
right to reject ‘MAiD’ provincial legislatures can regulate many safety measures and try to curtail 
negligence and abuses (which have already been reported). One thing that a province can do is allow 
persons and institutions that do not want to participate in the killing of the elderly, the terminally ill and 
depressed, etc. - to opt out according to their conscience. 

       Our provincial government has proposed a Bill to protect people of 
conscience. Those who do not want to participate in ANY WAY – even referral 
(which is participation) will have that right protected by law. 

       What is needed from the citizens of Manitoba is to show that they support 
that law – “Bill 34”! The Government needs to know that people of good will in 
Manitoba – regardless of the their religious or political background – see the value 
of the law and want it in place to protect their doctors and themselves and the 
great Faith-based hospitals, homes and clinics that have served the people of 
Manitoba for years.  

             His Grace, Metropolitan Lawrence, together with his fellow Archbishops, asks that all the faithful 
be encouraged to become informed and that clergy and parishes offer occasions for the faithful to learn 
and to act expeditiously.  

       This letter writing and phone-in campaign is starting September 24th and will run until the end of 
October. Perhaps some may be inspired to send multiple letters to multiple people. 

       This is an effort that cannot be ignored! This is a fight that cannot be lost! 
We ask that every parishioner take action by writing to or calling to your MLA and to all the MLA’s in 

the Manitoba Legislative Assembly. 
Please use the letter on the following page to tell your MLA you are behind Bill 34. 

Elmwood MLA - Jim Maloway - jim.maloway@leg.gov.mb.ca - 204-945-3710 Room #234 Legislative Building 

River East MLA - Hon. Cathy Cox - cathy.cox@leg.gov.mb.ca - 204-945-3729 Room #118 Legislative Building 

Rossmere MLA - Andrew Micklefield - Andrew.micklefield@leg.gov.mb.ca 204-945-3709 Room # 227 Leg. Bldg. 

Kildonan MLA - Nic Curry - nic.curry@leg.gov.mb.ca - 204-945-3709 Room #222 Leg. Bldg. 

All the above addresses are 450 Broadway, Winnipeg, MB., R3C 0V8 (please include room numbers) 

Please go to http://www.gov.mb.ca/legislature/members/ or call 204-945-3636 for a full list of all MLA’S in 
Manitoba. 

 


